May 2025

Dear Praying Friends,

The past few months have been wonderful and incredibly busy! One of the most rewarding aspects has
been seeing the Lord work in the lives of the people in our ministries. Hope Baptist Church had a month
of evangelism emphasis with a promotional activity each Sunday (pictured below). It was exciting to see
several church people going out on visitation for the first time (also pictured below), and it was very
encouraging to them when visitors came to our services and when some were saved in response to the
hundreds of tracts that were passed out.

The youth had a short break from school, during which we held a teen work-week. It is always
wonderful to see newer youth become more comfortable with the church and feel themselves to be
part of the youth group during these times. Several teens have recently finished the first level of
discipleship and are part of our Bible-reading program.

The second term of the Bible Institute has started, and it has been wonderful to see the ladies’
faithfulness to their class. Several have been through difficulties and trials recently, but they are finding
the Lord to be their help and support. Several are already serving in ministries in their local churches.

A few weeks ago, several church members from Kisumu accompanied us to another village where a
Bible study had been held for quite some time under the leadership of a Bible Institute graduate, who
has been called to preach. We passed out tracts and witnessed in preparation for the new church’s first
Sunday as a constitutionally organized church. It was a blessing to get to lead a high school-aged girl to
Christ, but it was even more exciting to see a youth from our church lead his very first soul to the Lord! |
firmly believe this soul will be the first of many that this young man brings to Christ! Thank you for your
continued prayer! May the Lord bless you!

In His service,
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